
                                       STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

          SELECTMEN  

                           MEETING MINUTES DECEMBER 27, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen will be meeting January3, 2107 for the next meeting. Friday December 29, 2 017 will be 

the last day to pay bills. The fees for the town clerk will be submitted as well. The payroll for 2017 will be 

entered on January 2, 2018.  

The selectmen reviewed  the Primex 3 year contract for Property and Liability. Jay Croteau motioned to 

sign the contract extension. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen signed the Primex 

contract for the 3 year extention.  

DevIn Plaskiewicz has agreed to be the deputy for the treasurer to cover the duties for the sum of 

$1000.00. The selectmen also discussed the mileage reimbursement for the treasurer and the upcoming 

salary increase.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The Cargill bills will be paid the first pay period in January 2018. 

The selectmen discussed the address numbers for  Becky Russo and Helen Smith. They also discussed 

the address numbers for the campground for the Fire Dept and 911. Bruce Smith will draft a letter to Joe 

Lucuis.  

The selectmen discussed the Smith /Bergevin subdivision plan. Bruce Smith stated Avitar would have the 

LUCT for the first house for Smith.  

Jay  Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as  presented.  

The selectmen discussed the options for purchasing a new town dump truck from Houston . Durwin 

Clark has been obtaining information from several local truck dealers.  

Cheshire Medical Center has contacted the Town of Surry to release an unclaimed deceased resident 

from their morgue. Jay Croteau has contacted Fletchers about the release, the death certificate and the 

fees for cremation. Fletchers will contact their legal team.  

Mabel Rhoades has contacted the town for help with some snow removal at her home.  

Jay Croteau reported on the ZBA meeting for Helen Smith. The variance for the lack of road frontage was 

approved for the simple subdivision. Linda Bergevin took the minutes for the meeting. Devon 

Plaskiewicz has agreed to be an alternate for the ZBA. 



Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn.  Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 


